CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO COUNCIL

This is my fourth term as Chairman, and I’m looking forward to the coming year.  Firstly, I’d like to thank Cllr. John Mallinson who was Vice Chairman last year and has since retired from the City Council.  Secondly, I’d like to welcome back Judith Prest for her second term as Vice Chairman.  Thirdly, but most importantly, I’d like to thank John and David in the Overview and Scrutiny office, and the Committee Clerks who have a very difficult job.

The Committee had a more successful year as improvement measures gradually evolve, for instance; the timetabling of the budget process has been refined as is working more successfully.  I also believe that we should see the implementation of Area Working in the near future after negotiations with the County Council are completed.  The Council’s Customer Service Policy should be fully implemented before the end of this year too.  This coming year sees another important project (The Asset Management Plan) come before us.  Although it may not be completed this year, we will be dealing with a lot of the detail.  In terms of Council revenue and its impact upon the budget, its significance cannot be ignored.

Two meetings of the Committee were scheduled since I last reported: both of those being Special Meetings.

Tuesday 25 May 2004

The main item on the agenda was the draft Asset Management Plan, to which I referred earlier.  The Committee made two resolutions, which were accepted by the Executive.  The majority of the remaining items were related to the budget process and once again, the Executive agreed to take account of the Committee comments.

29 June 2004

Unfortunately, this meeting did not proceed following its failure to agree a Chairman.

